In Memoriam



Helen Skellorn - 1929 - 2017

Helen joined the Association in 1995 and became Vice Chairman in 1996 after the restructuring of the Management Committee. She had been an integral part of the KCPFA for many years and was appointed Chairman in 2003 until 2011. In addition she became the charity's District Representative for Gravesham in 2010 . She became Vice President of the Association in 2011. Helen was

also very much involved with her community at Gravesham as president of Gravesend Sailing Club for many years and a member of the Schools' Appeal Panels. We were lucky to have her persistence and enthusiasm for such a long period; she was an example to us all. Honoured by Gravesham Borough Council in December 2016 for her outstanding community work with the Borough and to Associations such as ours, receiving a Community Award and Reception in her honour at the Civic Centre, Gravesend. She was a wonderful lady, a true stalwart of the KCPFA, a wise counsellor with a ready smile and sense of wit. Her contribution to the charity's affairs has been immense and she will be very much missed and impossible to replace.